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To:  SILDL Contacts 

From: Jason Selchert 

RE:  SILDL Meeting Wednesday, November 20, 2013 

 

We did not have a quorum available for our meeting in Sioux Falls on Wednesday, but we did hold the 

information session without conducting a formal meeting.  I wanted to give you all an update about the 

information that was presented. 

Please find attached my report that outlines the function of the system and also the registration 

information for second semester.  Just as a point of emphasis, the registration window opened on 

Monday and will continue through January 13th which is the start of the second semester.  All of our 

schools will be in session, so registrations should be completed by Friday the 10th.  Note that class sizes 

are limited and enrollment is based upon first come - first served. 

Dr. Susan Kalsow, Dean of Academic Affairs was available to provide us information from Mount Marty.  

We had quite a lively discussion and I had another phone conversation today with Dr. Kalsow and Dr. 

Bonneau.  Here is a recap. 

1)  Mount Marty will be investigating a new LMS (Learning Management System).  They will look to 

find a system that allows for the expansion of dual credit through a means of new technology.  

This will have no effect on the offerings through the consortium.  They will continue to partner, 

but may open up dual credit to other schools who do not want to pay the membership fee and 

provide the instruction through a different means.  These opportunities will also be available to 

the consortium.  They will not use the DDN system to offer classes to non consortium members. 

2) They will continue to offer classes to the consortium. 

3) They are very committed to increasing and “proving” rigor in the dual credit and will be studying 

the likeness or difference between those taking college classes and those taking dual credit.  The 

hope is to hold all students to a high standard. 

4) Students receive an email to fill out a survey of the dual credit.  Please encourage and help 

student fill out that survey.  The contents are included in an email. 

Those in attendance were a little confused after the discussion, so the above points are hopefully given 

to make clear where we are as it relates to dual credit.  I definitely felt better after today’s conversation. 

 

Jason.   

 


